June Meeting
June 18, 2023

The Wheeler Central Board of Education Regular Board Meeting was held June 18, 2023.
Chairperson Kasselder called the meeting to order at 8:01 p.m. and pointed out the location of
the Open Meetings Act poster. The roll was called with the following present: Andrew Smith,
Drew Kasselder, Zach Wright, and Jessie Swick. Absent: Adam Freouf and Dennis Derner. Smith
made a motion to excuse the absence of Adam Freouf and Dennis Derner. Seconded by Swick.
Roll call vote: Wright— aye, Smith — aye, Kasselder — aye, Swick — aye. Also present were Dan
Kluver, Makayla Reiter, and Andrea Pelster.

Wright made the motion to approve the consent agenda as presented. Seconded by Smith. Roll
call vote: Wright— aye, Smith — aye, Kasselder — aye, Swick — aye. Motion carries.

Chairperson Kasselder welcomed the visitors and opened the floor for public comment. No
comment was held.

No staff report was given.

No Transportation report was given.

No Maintenance report was given.

Reiter gave the Principal report. She gave an update on the bathroom project. She notified the
Board that Emily Norrell was hired as a full-time para and Mecal Cafaro was hired as a part-time
Para. She also reported on the Back-to-School Bash.

During the Superintendent report, Kluver gave an update on meetings he has attended. He also
spent time going over new legislative bills.

No board report was given.

A progress update was given on the lunch room bathroom project.

Smith made a motion to increase the Teacherage rent to $300/month and the Superintendent
house to $600/month; and to change the timeline of the contracts to July 1 - June 30. This

motion was seconded by Wright. Roll call vote: Wright— aye, Smith — aye, Kasselder — aye, Swick
—aye. Motion carries.

Swick made a motion to update the current Teacher Evaluation Tool with the presented
material. Seconded by Wright. Roll call vote: Wright— aye, Smith — aye, Kasselder — aye, Swick —
aye. Motion carries.

Annually, the Board is to review SB Policy 5018, 5054, and 4043. These policies were reviewed
with no changes made.



Swick made the motion to adjourn. This motion was seconded by Smith. All in favor. Meeting
adjourned at 8:47 p.m.

The next regular meeting will be held July 10, 2023 at 8:00 p.m.



